PRODUCTIVITY COMMISSION DRAFT REPORT – SUBMISSION

This Report, if accepted, will have a major and negative impact on Christian charities and also the provision of SRE in state schools.
If the advancement of religion and the advancement of education is removed for the classes which are available for DGR status , many children and young adults will miss out on the enormous and well known benefits of religion to their lives – this is a bias against religious institutions and ignores the benefits of faith. 

The removal of the advancement of education funds is a substantial risk for religious education.

The removal of basic religious charity carveout will expose small religious charities to more paperwork and may cause some to close. The ACNC may also then remove their governing bodies , replacing them with its own choice of board members. This would enable the government to take control of small charities, leading to State control of religious charities. 

In summary, I believe that donations to SRE and religious education in schools must remain tax deductible as this education greatly benefits the pupils and the whole society and that the basic religious charity carveout should not be removed.

Sincerely 

Dr Jacqueline Kramer-Maier
